
From: Charles Baker  

Sent: Tuesday, March 30, 2021 3:52 PM 

To: Amy Sheldon  

Subject: RE: Brownfields language in miscellaneous cons and dev bill 

 

Dear Chair Sheldon, 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to review and comment on this portion of the draft on behalf 

of the regional planning commissions as the Chair of our Natural Resources 

Committee.  Tom and I talked and we do not have any concerns with the proposed language 

and appreciate the addition of municipalities to this part of statute.  Any changes that bring 

more parties to the efforts to clean up brownfield sites and put them back into productive 

use are welcome.    

 

We appreciate the offer to come in and testify, but do not see a need with respect to this 

subject.  Thank you for reaching out.   

 

Best regards, 

Charlie Baker 

Chair, Natural Resources Committee 

Vermont Association of Planning and Development Agencies 

 

 

Charlie Baker, Executive Director 

Chittenden County Regional Planning Commission 

110 West Canal Street, Suite 202 

Winooski, VT 05404 

Cell (802) 735-3500 

www.ccrpcvt.org 

  

 
CCRPC employees are working remotely and the office is closed to visitors. Please call 

or email and we will respond as soon as possible. Thank you. 

 

http://www.ccrpcvt.org/
http://www.ccrpcvt.org/

